Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commissions’ regular meeting held Wednesday January 12, 2010
The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk on January 1, 2011 and had been properly publicized

Present:
Jane Wilson (Chairperson), David Dolch (Secretary), Vince Scordo, Richard Stenken, Pete Shanno, Gloria Arlak, Christine Healy-Sammis, Anne Bonadies, Vivian DeMarco

Absent: None

Council Liaison:
 Not Present

The meeting was called to order at 7:31 PM

Minutes: 

The minutes of the December 10, 2010 meeting were read.  By motion of R Stenken, seconded by A Bonadies, the minutes were approved as read.

Public Portion: 

No public was present.

Election of Officers:

Election of Officers for 2011 was conducted

Chairperson: J Wilson, by nomination of R Stenken, seconded by G Arlak, and vote of the commission was elected Chairperson for 2011

Vice Chairperson: P Shanno, by nomination of R Stenken, seconded by J Wilson, and vote of the commission was elected Vice Chairperson for 2011

Secretary: D Dolch, by nomination of J Wilson, seconded by A Bonadies, and vote of the commission was elected Secretary for 2011

District Assignments:

District Assignments for 2011 are as follows.


District 1



J Wilson & A Bonadies


District 2



G Arlak


District 3



C Healy-Sammis


District 4



P Shanno


District 5



V DeMarco & D Dolch


District 6



R Stenken & V Scordo


Planting Coordinator


D Dolch


Environmental Commission Liaison
R Stenken
Council Liaison’s Report:

The Council Liaison was not present..
Chairperson’s Report:
Correspondence

M Lieblich, Chairperson of the Environmental Commission, has a family illness and will not be able to devote the amount of time she normally does to planning and organizing Leonia Day. A larger amount of the planning will fall to the Shade Tree Commission this year.  Leonia Day is May 15, 2011.

Hope Church
The Hope Church, which is taking over the Sons of Israel property on Grand Ave has reviewed the Shade Tree Commissions comments on their renovation plans. As a result they will be planting 6 Cherry, 2 Zelkova, 2 Honey Locust, 2 Shade trees, and a number of Junipers. The STC approves of this plan.

Tree Seedlings

The STC has ordered 98 seedlings for distribution at Leonia Day

Ordinance 14-10

Ordinance 14-10, which deals with requiring Boro approval before a personal (as opposed to Boro) tree is removed has been sent back to the Laws and Ordinances Committee for review and rewrite in order to clarify the language contained.  As of this point they STC has no providence over private trees unless they are designated as landmark trees.  There is currently only one landmark tree in the Boro. J Wilson and G Arlak talked with the owners of the private beech tree located at Grand & Highwood, and the homeowners will not be removing this tree. The STC will be investigating the process for designating a tree as a landmark tree.

Palmer Place

One tree is being removed under the nuisance tree ordnance. The resident will pay for this removal.

Annual Accomplishment Form
The Annual Accomplishment Form as required by the State of NJ is due shortly. J Wilson will submit it.

Budget

The STC has $913 that has been encumbered from 2010, to be used for planting. There is a temporary 2011 budget of $2,000, pending approval of the Boro budget. We will be receiving $7,000 from the CSIP grant.

Tree City USA Application

The application for Tree City USA status was sent in December. This will be Leonia’s 22nd year running as a Tree City USA.

Commissioners Reports

 J Wilson

There is a stalk remaining at 189 Park and the resident is complaining. Referred to DPW for removal.

2011 Planting / BSF Grant

We can begin planning for the use of the Grant. It needs to be used in approximately three month. Due to the size of the grant, this project must be put out for bid. Commissioners will be bringing names of prospective applications for sourcing and planting next meeting.

Leonia Green Team

Chris Hesterbrink and Bill Russell of the Leonia Green Team were present.  They described how the Sustainable Jersey plan works, where if a municipality has a certain number of Green ‘points’ they are eligible for grants. Some of these points are derived from Shade Tree programs. The Shade Tree Commissioners will review the point criteria at www.sustainablejersey.com and will report to the Green Team at the next meeting what points are already covered, and what additional ones we can impliment.

Old Business

None

New Business

None

The meeting was adjourned at 8:57 PM

Respectfully Submitted

David Dolch, Secretary

